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___________________________________________________________________________________

News & Notes is intended to be a weekly publication.  Please make sure that you are receiving N & N from your Chair or checking on the CTU website for the latest 

N & N.

CONTINUING CONTRACTS

For all members that applied for a continuing contract this school year (applications and documentation were due by September 15, 2016) – an email was sent to you via CMSD email on March 27.  Whether you met the requirements or not, you received an email.  Please check for that email now.  Do not wait until contracts are voted on at the May Board Meeting.   If you have an inquiry, a question, or a concern please submit to Amanda Artbauer via CMSD email by April 14.
JUNE 30 PAYCHECK

Michelle Rzucidlo wants to make sure everyone is aware that the 24th pay installment of the 2016-17 school year will be delayed by one day and will be sent to financial institutions on Saturday, July 1, 2017.  Be aware that many banks do not make credits or deposits on the weekend and may not deposit the money into your account until Monday, July 3, 2017.  Everyone should see the money deposited into their account no later than Monday, July 3rd.  For more information, see pages 101-102 of Book 2 of the February 13, 2017, Tentative Agreement.
THREE WEEK GAP IN PAY

Speaking of pay this summer – there will be a 3 week pay gap.  The last pay check of the school year will be on July 28 and the first pay check of the 2017-18 school year will be on August 18.  I know that at Workday training there was a slide that said that Workday will eliminate the 3 week pay gap.  From the moment I saw that slide, I spoke up at training, emailed and consistently told anyone that would listen that Workday would not fix the 3 week gap.  In the new contract, we agreed to change to 24 pays starting in the 2018-19 school year.  That will eliminate the 3-week gap.  Simply changing to a new payroll system was not going to be able to fix the 3 week gap in pay.
WHY IS THERE A THREE WEEK GAP?

 The 26th and final pay check for the 2016-2017 school year is on July 28.  We do not start school early enough for us to be paid on August 11.  In reality, the district sends money to financial institutions on Tuesday or Wednesday of the pay week.  So we get paid the following Friday (August 18).  Then so that everyone in the district is on the same pay roll calendar, we get paid 2 weeks in a row.  This puts all employees in the district on the same 2 week pay calendar, but creates the 3 week gap again the following year for CTU members.
CONFERENCES

Michelle Rzucidlo wants to remind everyone that the final 2 hours of extended time to make up for having off on the day before Thanksgiving will take place the week of April 24-28.  The UCC and Principal of each school will pick the day to stay an additional 2 hours to distribute 4th marking period Interim Progress Reports.  This completes the 6 hours required for the day before Thanksgiving.
OPEN POSITION INTERVIEW PERIOD (OPI)

The Open Position Interview Period also called OPI is the time in the spring that all teachers and paraprofessionals can apply for and interview for positions that will start at the beginning of the 2017-2018 school year.  All teachers and paraprofessionals may choose to apply for and interview for positions during this period.  OPI is Monday, April 10 – Friday, May 12.  Schools with openings will be able to interview interested candidates and all teachers and paraprofessionals are able submit Interest to Interview forms if interested in interviewing for a new position.  Open Position Lists and Interest to Interview Forms will be available on Friday, April 7 later in the afternoon.
PRINCIPAL’S REPORT CARD

It is that time of year when everyone has the opportunity to complete a report card for their principal.  An email was sent to you from Deb Paden with a link to the report card. 

Even though the link is on CMSD email, the link will take you OUT of the district's email system and ONTO the AFT platform where your ANONYMOUS responses will be collected and tabulated.  The window for completing the report card runs now through Thursday, April 13, 2017.  Results will be available on the CTU website beginning April 18.  This will give CTU members an opportunity to have this information for the interview fair that will take place on Saturday, April 22, 2017.  Once again, your responses are completely anonymous and secure on the AFT survey platform.  If you have any questions, please contact Deb Paden (dpaden@ctu279.org).
RAISE 

With the ratification of the TA, all teachers, paraprofessionals, RSPs, and substitutes will receive a 2% raise for the 2016-2017 school year.  The 2% adjustment is to appear on the April 21 pay check.  The back pay that is owed from July 1 – March 25 is to be paid in a lump sum payment on May 5.
OPI TIMELINE

Here is where we are on the OPI Timeline:

· Thursday, April 6th – HR sends final list of teachers and paraprofessionals identified for Necessary Transfer to Principal and Chapter Chair.

· Friday, April 7th - Necessary Transfer notices emailed to all teachers and paraprofessionals identified for Necessary Transfer.  Teachers and paraprofessionals who have been identified as subject to Necessary Transfer shall be notified in writing that they will be required to participate in the Open Position Application period.  The notice will be given no later than the first day of the applicable Open Position application period.

· Friday, April 7th – All open positions posted and Open Position List available.

· Monday, April 10th – Schools with openings will interview candidates through the Personnel Selection Committee.

· April 22, 2017 – Interview Fair at Max Hayes more details will be sent soon.
· Friday, May 12th – Open Position Interview Period Closes.  All Selection forms and workday acceptances are all due to Talent/HR by 4:30PM.
HOW DO I APPLY FOR AN OPEN POSITION THAT APPEARS ON THE OPEN POSITION LIST?

If there is a position that you are interested in interviewing for, then you will complete and Interest to Interview Form and email it to the school principal and CTU recommends the Building Chair.  A list of Building Chairs is available on the CTU website.  The Interest to Interview Form will be updated and also sent out on April 7.  It is not a resume.  It is a simple form asking for name, school, licenses/certificates/permits, grades taught, etc.
AAP

All schools will write a new AAP this Spring for 2017-18 school year.  This is a clean slate AAP.  There will be meetings with CMSD and CTU officials to help AAP teams write the new AAP.  Elections for all AAP teams are in the odd numbered years.  Now a paraprofessional is able to be voted on to the AAP team with the 3-5 classroom teachers that your school selects. Teams will also want to consider how they will allocate the 12 VPD/community engagement hours in the AAP.

CHAPTER CHAIR ELECTIONS

March is the month for voting.  Elections for Chairs, Asst. Chairs, Delegates, UCC is to take place this month.  For sites that have multiple schools on one campus (eg. John Marshall, Lincoln West) each school will have a duly elected Chair and UCC.  This will be in place for the 2017-18 school year, but our elections take place now.  Elections shall be held so that each school can elect their Chair, Asst. Chair, UCC, etc.

INTERVIEW FAIR

Open Position Interview Fair at Max Hayes High School.  School Personnel Selection Committees will be on site to interview and select current teachers and paraprofessionals.  Teachers and paras that are Necessary Transfers as well as those that are seeking a voluntary transfer are welcome to attend.  School Personnel Selection Committees interview at schools and at the Interview Fair.  Many schools with openings will be at the Interview Fair, but I can guarantee that all schools will not be there.   More details about the Fair and the process will be sent in a separate email.
LICENSE RENEWAL

All CTU members with a license, certificate, or permit that expires June 2017 – PLEASE RENEW NOW. All renewal licensure and permit applications are completed online per ODE requirements.  Payment for the new license or permit is also done online.  After applying and paying online, teachers and related service providers must submit a sealed transcript or CEUs, IPDP approval email, a copy of current license, and a copy of proof of payment receipt from the ODE website, which is issued after successful completion of the online application. Documentation will not be accepted without the ODE proof of payment receipt.  Teachers, related service providers, and paraprofessionals must also be fingerprinted.   Fingerprints are required, by law, for all employees every 5 years.

FINGERPRINTS

Educators who are renewing and have lived continuously in Ohio for the previous 5 years and have a BCI check on file – will only need to have FBI background check.  If you have NOT lived continuously in Ohio, then both BCI and FBI are required.  CMSD Safety & Security does fingerprinting at East Professional Center (formerly East High) on Monday, Wednesday, & Friday from 9:00-11:00 and 2:00-4:00. You can contact their office at (216) 838-0420 to make sure that hours are not changed over break.  The cost for fingerprints through CMSD are BCI = $22.00 and FBI = $24.00.  This is payable ONLY by money order.  Again, educators who are renewing and have lived continuously in Ohio for the previous 5 years and have a BCI check on file – will only need to have FBI background check.
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TEXT ALERTS
A text service is available for members of the CTU.  You can sign up right now to receive mobile text message alerts from AFT-Cleveland Teachers Union.  You will receive updates, notices, and reminders.  Get your phone out right now and send a text message with the word ctu279 (lowercase, no spaces) in your message box.  Send to the phone number 69238.

AFT-CTU will never charge you for text messages, your carrier's Message & Data rates may apply.
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